
Cr Helen O'Connell:
(Deputy Shire President)
Cr Adrian Price:
Cr Tom Oversby:

0427 653 146

0428 680 008
0447 673 012

Shire Office 
Monday - Friday  
8:30AM - 4:30PM

Department of Transport
8:30AM - 4:00PM

Transfer Station
Tuesday & Thursday
 12:00PM - 4:00PM
Saturday & Sunday
10:00AM - 4:00PM

Waste Collection
Wednesday

Recycling Dates
Wednesday 19 August

Wednesday 2 September

After Hours
Trees on Road
0427 651 222
0448 833 102

Medical Centre 
Monday- Friday

7:30AM - 4:30PM
9765 1026

The next Ordinary
Council Meeting has
been rescheduled to

Thursday 27th August 
2020 commencing at

5:00PM

Have your say about the future of Boyup Brook
Community involvement in Council planning is essential for key projects,
strategic planning and policy development to ensure informed decision-
making, transparency and timely and effective communication with the
community and key stakeholders.
 

The Strategic Community Plan (SCP) is the lead document in a framework
that guides everything we do at the Shire and ensures decision making is in
line with community expectations. All Local Governments in WA are required
to have a ten-year SCP developed with the community to outline their broad
vision and aspirations. 
 

The community engagement process provides Council with a clear direction
and understanding of the community’s well-being, aspirations, issues, and
priorities over the short and long term. 
 

For the first phase of the process we have provided Postcards asking three
questions for the community to give feedback to Council about their priorities
for the next four years; this includes what the community could look like in 10
-15 years, and what are the most important issues that the community may
face into the future. These postcards will be sent out with the newsletter and
will be available at businesses around town. 
 

Please ensure your completed postcard is submitted to the CRC or the Shire
Administration Office by Friday 31 August.  The feedback received on these
will inform the second stage of consultation in September, where there will be
further engagement opportunities with an online survey and face to face
workshops. 
 

Contact us:
PO Box 2, Boyup Brook, 6244
Email: shire@boyupbrook.wa.gov.au
Ph: 08 9765 1200

Cr Richard Walker:
(Shire President) 
Cr Sarah Alexander: 
Cr Philippe Kaltenrieder:
Cr Kevin Moir:

0429 661 051

0417 941 744
0429 700 708
9766 1046

August 2020 |  ISSUE 11

Shire of Boyup Brook
Community Newsletter

Council will be working with an experienced
independent consultant, Margaret Hemsley
from LG People and Culture, to develop a
user-friendly plan and foster the collaborative
development of goals, objectives, and
underpinning strategies.

Share your vision, thoughts, and ideas to help
us plan for the future of Boyup Brook.



COUNCIL ELECTIONS
LOCAL GOVERNMENT EXTRAORDINARY ELECTION IS BEING HELD ON  17 OCTOBER 2020

CLOSE OF ENROLMENTS - ROLL CLOSES: 5.00pm FRIDAY 28 AUGUST 2020
 

You may be eligible to be enrolled to vote in the local government election on Saturday, 17 October 2020
if you live in or are an owner or occupier of rateable property in the district of the Shire of Boyup Brook.

Residents, you are automatically enrolled to vote if you are on the State Electoral Roll as at 5.00pm on
Friday 28 August 2020.  If you are not already on the State Electoral Roll, a claim for enrolment can be
made to any Divisional Returning Officer of the Australian Electoral Commission in Western Australia. 
Forms are available from all post offices or the Western Australian Electoral Commission and must be
completed and reach a Divisional Returning Officer by 5.00pm Friday 28 August 2020. 

If you are a non-resident owner or occupier, joint owner or occupier, or a corporation, please refer to the
Shire website for further information at www.boyupbrook.wa.gov.au 

 

Sandakan Memorial Service
The Shire of Boyup Brook along with the RSL Sub Branch of Boyup

Brook and the Lions Club of Boyup Brook welcome everyone to attend
the Sandakan Memorial Service at Sandakan Park, Abel Street, Boyup
Brook on Tuesday 8th September 2020 at 11am.  Light refreshments
will be provided at the conclusion of the Ceremony in the Lesser Hall.

 

Nominations are to be forwarded to the Shire Office by 4.30pm on 30th October 2020.
 

Nomination forms are available at the Shire Office and on the website.
 

Nominations must be in an envelope clearly marked "Citizenship Award", "Sports Person
Award", "Young Achiever Award" or "The Kevin Henderson Memorial Award" and

forwarded to the Shire Administration Office, Abel Street (PO Box 2) Boyup Brook 6244.

If you boil a funny bone it becomes a
laughing stock.  That's humerus.

2020

AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS
Citizenship Award Nomination

Young Achiever Award Nomination
Sports Person Award Nomination

Kevin Henderson Memorial Award Nomination


